
Accepted in the Beloved 

Ephesians 1:1-8 Paul, an apostle of Jesus 
Christ by the will of God, to the saints which 
are at Ephesus, and to the faithful in Christ 
Jesus: Grace be to you, and peace, from God 
our Father, and from the Lord Jesus Christ. 
Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord 
Jesus Christ, who hath blessed us with all 
spiritual blessings in heavenly places in 
Christ: According as he hath chosen us in him 
before the foundation of the world, that we 
should be holy and without blame before him 
in love: Having predestinated us unto the 
adoption of children by Jesus Christ to 
himself, according to the good pleasure of his 
will, To the praise of the glory of his grace, 
wherein he hath made us accepted in the 
beloved. In whom we have redemption through 
his blood, the forgiveness of sins, according to 
the riches of his grace; Wherein he hath 
abounded toward us in all wisdom and 
prudence. 

All saved by God’s grace have been “accepted”. 

However, this is not just a marginal acceptability.  

The Greek word occurs only one other time. 



When the angel Gabriel to Mary.  

Luke 1:28 Hail, thou that art highly favoured, 
the Lord is with thee: blessed art thou among 
women. 

Not simply accepted ... 

We are highly favoured by God! 

This is not because of our own personal merits. 

It is because God sees us in His Son. 

It’s the only way God can see us to accept us. 

He loves us because He loves Him. 

We are in Him. 

Received grace because God is gracious. 

Can be read as ... 

Which He has bestowed on us by the Beloved. 

Jesus us called God's beloved Son seven times. 

This is what the Father thought of Him. 

This is the relationship between them. 



One other time He is the Beloved. 

Matthew 12:18 Behold my servant, whom I have 
chosen; my beloved, in whom my soul is well 
pleased: I will put my spirit upon him. 

This love is the root source of all of God's love. 

This is unmerited eternal love. 

John 17:24 Father, I will that they also, whom 
thou hast given me, be with me where I am; 
that they may behold my glory, which thou hast 
given me: for thou lovedst me before the 
foundation of the world. 

This is what highly favoured and accepted mean. 

All because of what Jesus is and did. 

Our entrance into this is through the cross. 

We are predestined to be with Him in glory. 

Our relationship with God through Christ.  

To behold His glory forever. 

It’s the only basis for us going to Heaven. 



We accept this by faith. 

Forever we will exist ... 

To the praise of the glory of his grace. 

Why? Because God did it all!


